Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting via Zoom February 8, 2021

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:32 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were:

Rich Colangelo, Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner Laurie Israel, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Rich Doyle

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

PO Telesco was recognized by FS Bindelglass in letter appearing in the Easton Courier for a heroic rescue.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

- A. The January Incident Analysis was reviewed noting two (2) delayed responses on the third shift
- B. Chief Doyle reported Detective Lyman and PO Telesco are taking courses at Manchester CC and Sacred Heart University respectively.

IV. <u>Unfinished Business</u>

A. The FY 2022 draft budgets were presented to FS Bindelglass by Chairman Colangelo and Chief Doyle.

V. NEW BUSINESS

- A. A motion was made by Commissioner Battaglia to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting of January 11, 2021. Commissioner Israel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- B. The State of Connecticut DOT has initiated a Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon Project for midblock crosswalks on municipal roads. Potential locations will be identified.

Commissioner Herrmann made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:42 pm and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Battaglia. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary